

Freedom of Information Team
Department of Health and Social Care
39 Victoria Street
London SW1H 0EU

www.gov.uk/dhsc

Ms Maria Smith request-610549-c49051b0@whatdotheyknow.com

17 October 2019

Dear Ms Smith,

Freedom of Information Request Reference FOI-1193467

Thank you for your request dated 10 October, in which you asked the Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC):

"Subject: Freedom of Information request - NHS Trusts Income 20182019 Dear Department of Health and Social Care,

Please could you supply me with a spreadsheet showing All NHS Trusts (full and Foundation) and their income for the most recent 2018/2019 financial year. Please sort in Highest to lowest order. If the data for this period is not available, please could you provide the most recent that is available."

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).

DHSC does not hold the information you have requested.

Outside the scope of the FOIA, and on a discretionary basis, you may be interested to know that NHS Improvement holds financial accounts data for each NHS Trust, and publishes it online. The 2018-19 financial data can be found at https://improvement.nhs.uk/resources/nhs-providers-trust-accounts-consolidation-tac-data-201819/. Income from both patient care and other sources can be found on the TAC02 SoCI tab, using the "Maincode" and "Subcode" in the data pivot tables to obtain the required information.

If you are not satisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to appeal by asking for an internal review. This should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to the address at the top of this letter, or the email address at the end of this letter.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may complain directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) who may decide to investigate your concerns. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have already appealed our original response and received our internal review response. The ICO will not usually investigate concerns where there has been an undue delay in bringing it to their attention. You should raise your concerns with them within three months of your last meaningful contact with us.

The ICO can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

https://ico.org.uk/concerns/

Yours sincerely,

Lauren Der Freedom of Information Officer freedomofinformation@dhsc.gov.uk